
 

 

Agenda Memo 

 

Crest Hill, IL 

 

 

 

 

Meeting Date:  February 6, 2023 

Submitter:  Ronald J Wiedeman 

Department:  Engineering 

Agenda Item:  Award the contract to Shallow Construction Co. in the amount of $3,183,273.20 for 

the Chaney and Center Water Main and Roadway Rehabilitation Project. Approve 

construction engineering contract with V3 Companies in the amount of $189,053.00 

Approve construction testing services with Geocon Professional Services in the 

amount of $6,293.00 

 

Summary: Bids were advertised and solicited for qualified contractors to provide unit price 

costs for the Chaney and Center water main replacement and roadway rehabilitation project. 

The city solicited bids through the newspaper and IDOT construction bulletin looking for 

qualified contractors. A total of five (6) local prequalified contractors picked up bids and six (6) 

submitted bids. The bids were received for the improvement at Crest Hill City Hall until 10:00 

AM local time on Tuesday, January 10, 2023. Bids were opened and read aloud on Tuesday, 

January 10, 2023, at 10:00 AM in the Council Chambers. The following is a list of the bids 

received: 

Results   

1. Shallow Construction Co.    $3,183,273.20 

2. P.T. Ferro Construction    $3,306,827.11 

3. J Russ Company.     $3,434,835.39 

4. Austin Tyler Construction Co.  $3,751,503.95 

5. J. Congdon Sewer Service Inc.  $3,826,005.44 

6. Construction by Camco Inc. .  $3,968,329.82 

 

I have reviewed the quotes and found them to be correct and in order, and I feel that the bids do 

reflect the market as it exists today.  

A portion of this project will be funded through American Rescue and Water Funds. The City 

received $2,772,860.83 for the cost of Construction and Construction Engineering through the 

American Rescue Fund. 



 

V3 Companies will be performing construction inspection on a full-time basis. Some of the items 

they will be doing will be documenting the work is being completed according to the plans, 

reviewing shop drawing, pay requests review, attending field meetings and performing preliminary 

layout of the lighting equipment and inspection. 

Geocon Professional Services will be to performing the  Construction Testing Services on behalf of the 

city. 

Recommended Council Action: Award the contract to Shallow Construction Co. in the amount of 

$3,183,273.20 for the Chaney and Center Water Main and Roadway Rehabilitation Project. 

To execute a professional services agreement with V3 Companies to perform construction engineering 

and inspection on the Chaney and Center Water Main and Roadway Rehabilitation Project for an 

amount of $189,053.00 

To execute a professional services agreement with Geocon Professional Services to perform 

construction Testing Services on the Chaney and Center Water Main and Roadway Rehabilitation 

Project for an amount of $6,293.00 

Financial Impact: 

 Funding Source: General Fund and Water Fund 

 Budgeted Amount: $3,650,000.00 (Work to be included in the 2023/2024 city budget. 

 Cost: $3,378,619.20 

Attachments:  

Bid results. 

L220592-Ron W. Award Recommendation Letter-2023 0116 (002) 

V3 construction scope for watermain project 11282022 

23-PO32 REL 22-R0054.02 Crest Hill Watermain Project-CT Proposal 

 

 

 


